MID-CAROLINA HIGH SCHOOL IMPROVEMENT COUNCIL MINUTES April 4, 2022

The Mid-Carolina High School Improvement Council met virtually via Google Meet at 5:00 p.m. on Monday, April 4, with the following members present: Ray Cooper, Zeb Reid, Sissy Delesandro, Janet Davenport, Lorraine Kibler, Jonathan Fowler, Peter Lewis, Jonathan Gantt, Julie Barnes, and Stuart Lake. The following items were distributed via email on Friday, April 1, 2022: an agenda, minutes from the March 2022 meeting, Strategic Plan Group 1 UPDATES – Student Achievement (End of Course Test Data w/Strategy A & B, Strategic Plan Group 2 UPDATES – Student Achievement (Graduation Rate w/Strategy C & D), and Strategic Plan Group 3 UPDATES School Climate/Teacher Administrator Quality (School Climate w/ Strategy A & B, Teacher Administrator Quality w/Strategy A, Awards & Accomplishments 20-21 & 21-22, and Summary Report 2021-2022/SIC Report to the Parents.

Welcome – Mr. Cooper welcomed everyone and thanked them for attending.

Items of business:

- March 2022 Minutes Minutes were approved.
- Open Forum Jack Gantt asked about the update on a microwave in the cafeteria. Mr. Reid said that a microwave has been placed in the cafeteria for student use during lunches.
- School Improvement Plan (Strategic Plan) Updates We broke into groups during our March 2022 SIC Meeting to look over and update/revise the School Improvement Plan (Strategic Plan). All updates and revisions have been noted in red on the attachments sent to SIC members. No members in attendance had any questions or any topics of discussion concerning the updates/revisions. The completed revised plan will be emailed to members before the May 2nd meeting.
 - ❖ Group 1 Student Achievement End of Course Test Data
 - Student Achievement-Strategy A & B
 - ❖ Group 2 Student Achievement Graduation Rate
 - Student Achievement Strategy C & D
 - ❖ Group 3 School Climate / Teacher Administrator Quality
 - Teacher Admin. Quality Strategy A
 - School Climate -Strategy A & B
- Awards & Accomplishments/SIC Report to the Parents Another document that SIC assists with each year is the SIC Report to the Parents. This completed document is sent out by April 30th of each year. A list of Awards & Accomplishments was emailed to all SIC members for them to look over and let us know if they see anything that needs to be corrected or added to the list. The list is compiled of Awards & Accomplishments from the end of the previous school year up through April of the current school year. No members in attendance had any corrections or additions. Members were asked to let Mr. Cooper or Mrs. Delesandro know before April 30 if they see anything that needs to be corrected or added.
- Positive Share
 - ❖ Athletic Update Zeb Reid, Assistant Principal
 - The MC Athletic Department along with the MC Athletic Booster club hosted a Fall/Winter Athletic Banquet at 4:30 p.m. on Sunday, April 3. We had a very good turn out and everything went really well.
 - A few more of our student athletes have signed a letter of intent to play athletics at the college level in their prospective sport:
 - Zach Hornsby Wrestling Newberry College (Also, mentioned in the March.)
 - Ethan Waites Track/Cross Country Lander College
 - Dantzler Long Rugby Newberry College

- We have received Ian Pullen's Wrestling State Championship banner. We are waiting for Cam Grier's banner to arrive. Both banners will be hung on the wall with the other State Championship banners in the back of the building by the gym.
- Spring sports is going really well. We have games scheduled every day.
- We encourage everyone especially those who have student athletes to join the MC Athletic Booster Club.
- ❖ Band Update Janet Davenport, Band Booster Club President:
 - We just finished CPA and received a rating of "Superior" from the SC Band Directors Association. The band was one point away from a perfect score.
 - The Mattress Fundraiser went well.
 - During our May 5th Band Booster Meeting we will be announcing our show for next year. We will also be electing our new board members. This is going to be a really big meeting.
 - Our Spring Concert is scheduled for May 10th.
- ❖ School Ray Cooper, Principal
 - Mr. Cooper again thanked everyone for their input and time.
 - The Athletic Banquet is the first big event with no restrictions that we have had this year and it went really well. It was good to see so many people in attendance and supporting our students.
 - WorkKeys is scheduled for tomorrow, April 5th.
 - Spirit Week is this week and we have several dress up days and games during lunch time to help promote school spirit and bring everyone together.
- Final virtual meeting for the 2021-2022 school year will be held on Monday, May 2, at 5:00 p.m. A link for the meeting will be emailed to all members the week before our meeting.

With no further discussion, the meeting was adjourned at 5:18 p.m.